Retrogression is back!!!!!
Monday morning, July 2nd 2007, the United States Department of State updated their July Visa Bulletin. In effect, the update makes all employment based categories unavailable. The bulletin appears to state that no further changes are anticipated until the issuance of the October 1, 2007 Bulletin.
On Monday afternoon, USCIS issued a statement that based upon the revised July Visa Bulletin; they will be rejecting all applications for Adjustment of Status by aliens whose priority dates are not current under the revised bulletin.  
Based upon this development, we will be unable to file your Adjustment of Status Application. We will keep you posted regarding all further developments. 
The present strategy of this office is to get the application for Adjustment of Status ready for filing in the event that the policy is further revised and amended to allow for a filing of an application for Adjustment of Status.

Individuals, who had immigrant visa appointments scheduled in July, should still show up for the interviews unless they receive notification otherwise. However, the Consul will be unable to issue the immigrant visa due to the resumption of retrogression.

Please see the link below for the update from the State Department. 

http://travel.state.gov/visa/frvi/bulletin/bulletin_3263.html?css=print 
